

Derby Police Commission

Derby, Connecticut 06418

Commission
Thomas E. DeGennaro, Chairman
Denise A. Bottone
John Mastrianni, Sr.
Terri Kuskowski, Secretary

Traffic Authority
Thomas E, DeGennaro
Denise A, Bottone
John Mastrianni, Sr.



A meeting of the Derby Board of Police Commissioners was held on 12 MAY 14 at City Hall, 1 Elizabeth Street, Derby.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Commissioner DeGennaro.

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Roll Call

Present were Commissioners DeGennaro, Mastrianni, and Bottone. Also present were Chief Narowski and Deputy Chief Todd.

3. Public Portion

Stephan Jonas – 660 Hawthorne Avenue. Requested help regarding the speed of vehicles on Hawthorne Avenue. On April 6th he submitted a letter regarding the installation of stop signs at Patty Ann Terrace and Hawthorne. Mr. Jonas spoke with LT Stanko who suggested that he make an official LTA request. He also stated that he heard a speed study was conducted and he would like a copy of the study. Commissioner DeGennaro stated that the LTA will do an investigation into his request and get back to him as soon as possible.

- 4. Deletion, correction, adoption of agenda Commissioner DeGennaro motioned to accept the agenda as is. Commissioner Bottone seconded and the motion carried,
- 5. Acceptance of Previous Meeting's Minutes
 - 14 APR 14

Commissioner Bottone motioned to accept the minutes. Commissioner DeGennaro seconded and the motion carried.

6. Old Business

There was no old business discussed.

2014 MAY 13 AM 9:20

7. New Business

No new business was discussed.

8. Department Reports

Chief Narowski updated the commissioners on the department's patrol activity. He also reviewed the status of the police department's current budget.

9. Communications

The commissioners were forwarded several thank you letters.

10. Traffic Authority Business

DC Todd updated the commissioners on last month's request to remove loading zone signs at 500 Degrees. The owner was advised that double parking will not be tolerated and he assured the police department that it was not an issue and he would still like the loading zone signs removed. DC Todd recommended that the Board accept the owner's request and stated that the owner is aware that the signs will not be reinstalled.

Commissioner DeGennaro motioned to have the two signs removed per the recommendation by DC Todd. Commissioner Bottone seconded and the motion carried.

Commissioner Bottone asked about the recent bridge construction. She wanted to know if they could do the work at night. DC Todd stated that the bridge is owned by the State and the city has no control over when the work is conducted. He also stated that the department attended preconstruction meetings and voiced the traffic concerns which were taken into consideration.

11. Executive Session

A motion to go into executive session at 6:26 PM and have Chief Narowski and Deputy Chief Todd present was made by Commissioner DeGennaro, seconded by Commissioner Bottone, and carried unanimously. The purpose of the executive session was to discuss the following item:

Personnel Updates

The meeting was reopened at 6:52 PM.

12. Adjournment

Commissioner DeGennaro motioned to adjourn, Commissioner Bottone seconded, and the motion carried at 6:52 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Con tustasa

Terri Kuskowski

These minutes are subject to the Board's approval at their next scheduled meeting.